
Did you turn in 
your Application?

 
 
 
 

TALENT SHOW 
> We’ll give students one more 

day to turn in their Talent 
Show Application in if they 
would like to participate: 
Monday, the 9th LATEST

> Tryouts are on Tues / Wed 
Jan. 10th–11th

>  The show is on Friday, Feb. 10

Lyrics to any music must be turned 
in with your application, or it will not 
be accepted.   If you have any ques-
tions, please contact Lori Macauley 
at 253.850.8113.

Parents:  Email Lori Macauley at 
LMMACAULEY@YAHOO.COM if you 
can help please.  Thanks! 

Jan 9 	����������Talent Show 
Applications Due

Jan 9–20	����New Socks and 
Underwear Dollar Drive

Jan 12	��������Reading Night

Jan 19 	��������Skate Night

Jan 27	��������Movie Night “Cars 2”

Visit our PTSA website at 
epptsa.weebly.com

New Socks & Underwear $Dollar$ Drive          
                                                            January 9–20

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
You must be an Emerald Park PTSA Member to  

advertise. Prices for each issue:   

$5 for 1/8 page, $10 for 1/4 page, 
$15 for 1/2 page    

Contact Sheila at 253.639.3122 or  
kentcowleys@comcast.net  

 
KAREN ADAO Independent Beauty Consultant

253.350.2232 or kadao@marykay.com 
www.marykay.com/kadao

100% satisfaction guaranteed. Contact me 
for a complimentary facial or makeover.  

Earn Free Gifts
for Having Fun!

Mention this ad for 10% off!

The Kent Area Council PTSA Clothing 
Bank always struggles with the chal-
lenge of supplying underwear and 
socks that are much needed. An enve-
lope was sent home with your student 
asking for a minimum $1.00 donation. 
Our goal is to have $500 to purchase 
new underwear and socks for the Cloth-
ing Bank.  On Jan. 23 we will draw two 
names from all envelopes returned to 
win a $10 Target Gift Card.

Do you have the EP Factor?!
If you’d like to show off your talents during 
Emerald Park's 10th Annual Talent Show, 

please review and fill in the application form that 
was sent home, and send back by Jan. 6th. 

Parents, we need your help 
with the talent show!

For questions or to volunteer 
contact Lori at 253.850.8113 or 

lmmacauley@yahoo.com

(More applications available in the office.)

**All lyrics for any music in your act need to be 

attached to the application**

E M E R AL D PA RK'S  2 012  10 T H A NN UAL 

TALENT SHOW • February 10th

Application 

Forms due 

Jan 6th
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Weebly What? 
What is epptsa.weebly.com?

New Socks & Underwear $ Dollars $

Donate at lea
st $1.00 and have a chance to WIN 

one of two $10 Target Gift Certificates!

Student’s Name  

 

Teacher’s Name  

Thank you from the Emerald Park PTSA on behalf of the Kent Area PTA Council Clothing Bank!  

Your donation will go directly towards the purchase of new socks and underwear for the Kent Area PTA Council Clothing Bank. 

The Clothing Bank provides clothing to the children of the Kent School District.

Turn in at least a
 $1.00  

donation for a chance to 

win a $10 Target Gift Card!

Questions? Please contact PTSA Clothing and Dollar Drive Chairperson, Lorrie Kiminki at plkiminki@comcast.net

Clothing Drive, Part 2  January 9–20
The Kent school families really pulled 
through in December for the KAC 
PTA Clothing Bank. They went from 
empty shelves to full ones and were 
able to help many families before the 
holidays. Thanks to all who donated!

We are holding another clothing drive 
to help keep them stocked up for cold 
winter months—and to help you clean 
out those closets post holidays! We will 
accept donations of all types of new or 
gently worn garments. Clothing must 

be clean and have no 
broken zippers, miss-
ing buttons or stains. 
You can place your 
donations along the 
wall in the commons 
area. 

Thank you in advance for your participa-
tion in helping us keep our Kent students 
warm and comfortable.

Find the Clothing Bank on Facebook — 
just search for KAC PTA Clothing Bank.

$ 5.00

DIRECTIONS:
• Hwy 167 South toward Auburn 

•  Take the Hwy 18 exit toward Auburn 
•  Take the Auburn Way/WA-164 exit 

toward Enumclaw  
•  Road curves to right at 6th St SE 

•  Turn left at Auburn Way S/WA-164 
•  Angle right at Howard Rd

1825 Howard Rd, Auburn

253.833.4990

WEAR YOUR EMERALD PARK SHIRTS OR E.P. COLORS!
EMERALD PARK PTSA 

All Skaters Admission INCLUDES skate rental.  
Same price if you bring your own skates.  
No charge for those only coming to watch.
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Auburn Skate Connection

 Epptsa.weebly.com is Emerald Park’s PTSA (Parent Teacher 

Student Association) website.   The website gives the PTSA 

another way to communicate and distribute information. 

PTSA flyers that go home in Friday folders are posted online 

too, so if you forget the date of an event like Skate Night or 

Movie Night, need another fundraising form, or lose your 

PTSA newsletter, just go to epptsa.weebly.com.  The site can 

also be translated to other languages.

Check out what’s available at epptsa.weebly.com, and if 

you have any suggestions for improvements, please contact 

Donna Lund at pdehome@msn.com or 253.630.5822.

Book Fair Volunteers Needed!   
Please return the form sent home.

February
13th–15th

Come celebrate with Emerald Park's students and staff by volunteering at our Book Fair

This is a fun event for everyone and the smiles and excitement of our kids is out of this world.  Please review the schedule

listed on the back and see if you can volunteer for an hour, a full shift, or more.  Kindly note that there are two copies

of the schedule listed on the back.  The top copy is for your records.  Please assume that you will be scheduled for the times

you list until you hear back from us.  Unfortunately it takes a while to coordinate all of the  volunteers times and compile a

master schedule.  It is our goal to have the final schedule completed no later than Feb. 1st so that we may send them home 

in the Friday folders.       Did you know that if each volunteer worked only 1 shift we would need over 75 volunteers to support these two events?

Please consider volunteering for more than 1 shift if possible.  Most double shifts are only 3 hours of your time and will help

greatly.  Volunteer guidelines are provided and an experienced volunteer is always on hand.  If you sign up now, but later find 

you can't come during your scheduled time, just let us know ASAP.  Adjustments to the schedule can be made when needed.

Sadly, my youngest child at Emerald Park will be a 6th grader next year.  With it being my last year we are organizing

a committee to train and be in place for the 2013 - 2014 school year.  There are many different parts to successfully running

the book fair.  Please let us know if you are interested in any of the below activities.  Brief descriptions are listed and a

more detailed description is available upon request.
Sincerely,
Laura Kerr - Book Fair Chair

laura@kerr-us.com

Peg Deister - Book Fair Volunteer Coordinator
Pdeister@spu.edu

____ Main Coordinator:  This is the liaison between Scholastic and Emerald Park.  You would need to aid other committee

members when needed
____ Set up/ pack up Coordinator:  Be at the set up and pack up of the fair and direct other volunteers

____ Guessing Game Coordinator:  come up with and run theme oriented guessing game 

____ Decorations Coordinator:  Come up with theme oriented decorations for PTA wall, school and display case

____ Promotions Coordinator:  Coordinate with other members of the committee to create flyers, teacher notifications, newsletter

articles etc____ Volunteer Coordinator:  Coordinate the request for volunteers, the volunteer schedule and send reminders in a timely

manner (especially for pack up)
____ Restock Coordinator:  Ask for requests from teachers/library (i.e. battle of the books), to have the time to know

what books are selling and to make nightly lists.  Early every morning call in a restock order and

request that it is for customer pick up at the warehouse

____  Restock Pick Up Coordinator:  The scholastic warehouse is 5 miles from Emerald Park. Part of our success is the ability 

to pick up our orders on a daily basis.  This takes approximately 30 - 45 minutes daily.  Pick up time varies

between 9:30 and 11:00am
____  Other:   Please send me a list of other opportunities to help

Let us know as soon as you can so we can start planning. Thank you for your help!

** Keep the top half as reminder for the time / day you signed up

13-Feb 14-Feb
15-Feb

16-Feb
17-Feb

CAN YOU HELP
9 am - 11 am

 SET UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Thurs. Feb 9th
each day of week

1:00 - 3:30 PM (or later)
10 am - 12 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed each day of week

YES   /   NO
11 am - 1 pm2 volunteers needed each day of week

CAN YOU HELP
12 pm - 2 pm

PACK UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Friday, Feb. 17th
each day of week

( Closed @ 1:30 )

starting at 1:30 pm
1 pm - 3 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed 

Closed @ 2

each day of week

YES   /   NO
3 pm - 5 pm2 volunteers needed 

Closed

each day of week5 pm - 8 pmMonday & Wednesday

Closed

Closed

4 - 5 volunteers needed

** Please return bottom portion to the Main Office
Name:_______________________________________________________ □ I am willing to work _______(# of) shifts.  I have indicated 

Ph#:__________________________________________ Home  or  Cell? my preferences below by numbering my choices (1,2,3,etc).

E-Mail: _________________________________________________
□ I am willing to work as many shifts as you need me. 

Student:________________________________________________ I have indicated all of the times that I am available.

Teacher:________________________________________________

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday
Friday

13-Feb 14-Feb
15-Feb

16-Feb
17-Feb

CAN YOU HELP
9 am - 11 am

 SET UP?
2 volunteers needed 
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each day of week

1:00 - 3:30 PM (or later)
10 am - 12 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed each day of week

YES   /   NO
11 am - 1 pm2 volunteers needed each day of week

CAN YOU HELP
12 pm - 2 pm

PACK UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Friday, Feb. 17th
each day of week

( Closed @ 1:30 )

starting at 1:30 pm
1 pm - 3 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed 

Closed @ 2

each day of week

YES   /   NO
3 pm - 5 pm2 volunteers needed 

Closed

each day of week5 pm - 8 pmMonday & Wednesday

Closed

Closed

4 - 5 volunteers needed
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PTSA Family Movie Night
January 27 • Doors open 6pm

January 27th will be our annual Family 
Movie Night!  This is a free event for our 
Emerald Park families. Snacks available: 
popcorn $0.50, & pop and candy $0.75! 

Children attending MUST be with a 
parent.  Bring your pillows & blankets 
and meet us in the multi-purpose room. 
Doors will open at 6:00pm for conces-
sions sales and the movie will begin at 
6:30pm and end around 8:00pm.  

If you would like to help with this 
event, please email Kaylee Hansen:  
kayleekyle@hotmail.com

PTSA Board Members

CO-PRESIDENT 
Lori Macauley. . . . . . . . .         253.850.8113

Co-VPs OF FUNDRAISING 

Karen Sims. . . . . . . . . . . .             253.856.7933 
Jenny Pigott . . . . . . . . . .          253.850.4197

Co-VPs OF PROGRAMS 
April Dinius. . . . . . . . . . .           206.293.6071 
Heather Scheer . . . . . . .        253.631.0547

MEMBERSHIP 
Kaylee Hansen. . . . . . . .        253.854.3496

SECRETARY 
Suzanne Schack. . . . . . .      253.630.0884

TREASURER 
Peg Deister . . . . . . . . . . .           253.639.0087

CASHIER 
Laura Kerr. . . . . . . . . . . . .            253.653.4440

NEWSLETTER CHAIR 
OPEN—Please call Sheila at 
253.639.3122 if interested

PUBLICITY 
Sheila Cowley. . . . . . . . .          253.639.3122

SIT TEAM REPRESENTATIVE 
Leslie Delfin . . . . . . . . . .          253.630.8917

PRINCIPAL 
Dean Ficken. . . . . . . . . . .           253.373.3850 

STAFF REPRESENTATIVE 
Stephanie Lyon. . . . . . . .        253.373.3850

LEGISLATIVE CHAIR 
OPEN

YES! I WANT TO JOIN PTSA! 
Name(s) 

                  2nd Name (for family membership) 

Phone   E-mail 

Address  

Child(ren)   Teacher  

                      Teacher  

MY MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE ENCLOSED WITH THIS FORM:   	

  $10 Individual Member            $18 Family (two adults in same household)          

  $20 I am unable to volunteer my time, so please put me on the “No Call” list but I  want to support our school.

Please fill out this form and return to school with your child along with a check to EMERALD PARK ELEMENTARY PTSA.

Fundraiser Update 
Raised over $4400!

With your help the Fall Fundraiser 

raised over $4,400.  Thank you!  Without 

your support our school couldn’t have 

some of the extra activities we have 

especially with our budget cuts.  Every 

penny and every dollar counts to help 

our school!

Always remember your time 

is just as valuable as raising 

money for our school.  If you 

can give an hour of your time 

to help in your child’s class-

room or help at a PTSA event 

it’s priceless! 

This summer, Washington State joined 

43 other states in adopting the Common 

Core State Standards (CCSS). The pur-

pose of this state-led initiative is to 

provide a consistent, quality education 

to all kids, regardless of geogra-

phy, that will prepare them 

for college and career. The 

rigorous national stan-

dards were developed in 

collaboration with teach-

ers, administrators, and 

education experts across 

the country to provide clear 

benchmarks for students from K-12. 

Grade by grade, the Common Core 

State Standards are meant to ensure 

students across the nation will gradu-

ate high school with the knowledge 

and skills necessary for them to suc-

ceed in college and career training. The 

CCSS also provides a clear framework 

for teachers and parents, and will be an 

invaluable tool in our goal to success-

fully prepare all kids for their future.

Currently, national standards have been 

written for English language arts and 

mathematics; more standards will be 

developed over time. The Washington 

Office of the Superintendent of Public 

Instruction (OSPI) has established a 

timeline for the implementation of 

the CCSS. This year, the focus will be 

on developing awareness of the new 

standards and how they differ from 

existing standards. By 2014-2015, the 

transition will be complete, with teach-

ers across the state fully prepared to 

teach the new standards, including 

the implementation of the standards 

assessment system.

So what does this mean for our students 

today? This year’s freshmen 

will be the first students 

taught and assessed by 

the CCSS – when they 

are seniors! National PTA 

has created a transitional 

tool that families will find 

very useful today: The Par-

ent’s Guide to Student Success. 

There is a guide for each grade, K-8, 

and English and math guides for high 

school. These guides can be found at 

www.pta.org/4446.htm. More informa-

tion on the CCSS can be found at www.

corestandards.org and www.k12.wa.us/

corestandards. You are also welcome to 

email questions and comments to me 

anytime at julietvperry@gmail.com.

Education advocacy starts at home, 

with a determination for your student 

to receive the quality education they 

deserve. When families and schools 

form a partnership, students achieve 

greater success. I urge all parents to 

dialog with school staff to find the best 

ways to support their student. My hope 

for 2011-2012: that all our students’ 

goals become reality.

What’s Going on at the State Level
News from The Washington Office of the  
Superintendent of Public Instruction

Book Your 
Adventure

Family Reading Night
January 12 • 6:30-8:00pm

Literacy Games, Activities,  
and Snacks for families

Pass Around Stories

Book Swap… bring a book,  
take a book

King County Librarian Book Talks

Toddler Tales

Police Officers and Firefighters  
reading stories

Flashlight Stories

Composing song lyrics

Sight Word Games

RAZ on-line books  
in the computer lab

Fluency with Poetry

Literacy games such as Boggle, 
Apples to Apples, Scrabble,  

Bananagrams

Ukrainian Stories shared

Spanish Stories shared

Question Stems on Sticks  
(MSP reading questions)

Door prizes including  
books and games

Guess the Book Title Jeopardy
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The Kent Area Council PTSA Clothing 
Bank always struggles with the chal-
lenge of supplying underwear and 
socks that are much needed. An enve-
lope was sent home with your student 
asking for a minimum $1.00 donation. 
Our goal is to have $500 to purchase 
new underwear and socks for the Cloth-
ing Bank.  On Jan. 23 we will draw two 
names from all envelopes returned to 
win a $10 Target Gift Card.

Do you have the EP Factor?!
If you’d like to show off your talents during 
Emerald Park's 10th Annual Talent Show, 
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was sent home, and send back by Jan. 6th. 
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with the talent show!
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(More applications available in the office.)
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Thank you from the Emerald Park PTSA on behalf of the Kent Area PTA Council Clothing Bank!  
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empty shelves to full ones and were 
able to help many families before the 
holidays. Thanks to all who donated!

We are holding another clothing drive 
to help keep them stocked up for cold 
winter months—and to help you clean 
out those closets post holidays! We will 
accept donations of all types of new or 
gently worn garments. Clothing must 

be clean and have no 
broken zippers, miss-
ing buttons or stains. 
You can place your 
donations along the 
wall in the commons 
area. 

Thank you in advance for your participa-
tion in helping us keep our Kent students 
warm and comfortable.

Find the Clothing Bank on Facebook — 
just search for KAC PTA Clothing Bank.

$ 5.00

DIRECTIONS:
• Hwy 167 South toward Auburn 

•  Take the Hwy 18 exit toward Auburn 
•  Take the Auburn Way/WA-164 exit 

toward Enumclaw  
•  Road curves to right at 6th St SE 

•  Turn left at Auburn Way S/WA-164 
•  Angle right at Howard Rd

1825 Howard Rd, Auburn

253.833.4990

WEAR YOUR EMERALD PARK SHIRTS OR E.P. COLORS!
EMERALD PARK PTSA 

All Skaters Admission INCLUDES skate rental.  
Same price if you bring your own skates.  
No charge for those only coming to watch.
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Auburn Skate Connection

 Epptsa.weebly.com is Emerald Park’s PTSA (Parent Teacher 

Student Association) website.   The website gives the PTSA 

another way to communicate and distribute information. 

PTSA flyers that go home in Friday folders are posted online 

too, so if you forget the date of an event like Skate Night or 

Movie Night, need another fundraising form, or lose your 

PTSA newsletter, just go to epptsa.weebly.com.  The site can 

also be translated to other languages.

Check out what’s available at epptsa.weebly.com, and if 

you have any suggestions for improvements, please contact 

Donna Lund at pdehome@msn.com or 253.630.5822.

Book Fair Volunteers Needed!   
Please return the form sent home.

February
13th–15th

Come celebrate with Emerald Park's students and staff by volunteering at our Book Fair

This is a fun event for everyone and the smiles and excitement of our kids is out of this world.  Please review the schedule

listed on the back and see if you can volunteer for an hour, a full shift, or more.  Kindly note that there are two copies

of the schedule listed on the back.  The top copy is for your records.  Please assume that you will be scheduled for the times

you list until you hear back from us.  Unfortunately it takes a while to coordinate all of the  volunteers times and compile a

master schedule.  It is our goal to have the final schedule completed no later than Feb. 1st so that we may send them home 

in the Friday folders.       Did you know that if each volunteer worked only 1 shift we would need over 75 volunteers to support these two events?

Please consider volunteering for more than 1 shift if possible.  Most double shifts are only 3 hours of your time and will help

greatly.  Volunteer guidelines are provided and an experienced volunteer is always on hand.  If you sign up now, but later find 

you can't come during your scheduled time, just let us know ASAP.  Adjustments to the schedule can be made when needed.

Sadly, my youngest child at Emerald Park will be a 6th grader next year.  With it being my last year we are organizing

a committee to train and be in place for the 2013 - 2014 school year.  There are many different parts to successfully running

the book fair.  Please let us know if you are interested in any of the below activities.  Brief descriptions are listed and a

more detailed description is available upon request.
Sincerely,
Laura Kerr - Book Fair Chair

laura@kerr-us.com

Peg Deister - Book Fair Volunteer Coordinator
Pdeister@spu.edu

____ Main Coordinator:  This is the liaison between Scholastic and Emerald Park.  You would need to aid other committee

members when needed
____ Set up/ pack up Coordinator:  Be at the set up and pack up of the fair and direct other volunteers

____ Guessing Game Coordinator:  come up with and run theme oriented guessing game 

____ Decorations Coordinator:  Come up with theme oriented decorations for PTA wall, school and display case

____ Promotions Coordinator:  Coordinate with other members of the committee to create flyers, teacher notifications, newsletter

articles etc____ Volunteer Coordinator:  Coordinate the request for volunteers, the volunteer schedule and send reminders in a timely

manner (especially for pack up)
____ Restock Coordinator:  Ask for requests from teachers/library (i.e. battle of the books), to have the time to know

what books are selling and to make nightly lists.  Early every morning call in a restock order and

request that it is for customer pick up at the warehouse

____  Restock Pick Up Coordinator:  The scholastic warehouse is 5 miles from Emerald Park. Part of our success is the ability 

to pick up our orders on a daily basis.  This takes approximately 30 - 45 minutes daily.  Pick up time varies

between 9:30 and 11:00am
____  Other:   Please send me a list of other opportunities to help

Let us know as soon as you can so we can start planning. Thank you for your help!

** Keep the top half as reminder for the time / day you signed up

13-Feb 14-Feb
15-Feb

16-Feb
17-Feb

CAN YOU HELP
9 am - 11 am

 SET UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Thurs. Feb 9th
each day of week

1:00 - 3:30 PM (or later)
10 am - 12 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed each day of week

YES   /   NO
11 am - 1 pm2 volunteers needed each day of week

CAN YOU HELP
12 pm - 2 pm

PACK UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Friday, Feb. 17th
each day of week

( Closed @ 1:30 )

starting at 1:30 pm
1 pm - 3 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed 

Closed @ 2

each day of week

YES   /   NO
3 pm - 5 pm2 volunteers needed 

Closed

each day of week5 pm - 8 pmMonday & Wednesday

Closed

Closed

4 - 5 volunteers needed

** Please return bottom portion to the Main Office
Name:_______________________________________________________ □ I am willing to work _______(# of) shifts.  I have indicated 

Ph#:__________________________________________ Home  or  Cell? my preferences below by numbering my choices (1,2,3,etc).

E-Mail: _________________________________________________
□ I am willing to work as many shifts as you need me. 

Student:________________________________________________ I have indicated all of the times that I am available.

Teacher:________________________________________________

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday
Friday

13-Feb 14-Feb
15-Feb

16-Feb
17-Feb

CAN YOU HELP
9 am - 11 am

 SET UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Thurs. Feb 9th
each day of week

1:00 - 3:30 PM (or later)
10 am - 12 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed each day of week

YES   /   NO
11 am - 1 pm2 volunteers needed each day of week

CAN YOU HELP
12 pm - 2 pm

PACK UP?
2 volunteers needed 

Friday, Feb. 17th
each day of week

( Closed @ 1:30 )

starting at 1:30 pm
1 pm - 3 pm

please circle

2 volunteers needed 

Closed @ 2

each day of week

YES   /   NO
3 pm - 5 pm2 volunteers needed 

Closed

each day of week5 pm - 8 pmMonday & Wednesday

Closed

Closed

4 - 5 volunteers needed
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